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Bea's love still embracing us all 

 

In the evening of Sunday, October 9th HPHC members gathered at the home of Leslie Rigney for a 

potluck dinner to share testimonies and stories about our dear sister Beatrice Benson following her 

Seonghwa which was held the previous day. 

 

The celebratory meal was made up of delicious dishes lovingly prepared by the attendees. 

 

After enjoying the potluck dinner, the group-- around 18 people--gathered in the living room to talk about 

"Sister Bea" and the great contributions she made to our movement here in Las Vegas, at Belvedere in 

NY and elsewhere. Consensus was that Bea was always warm, loving, cheerful--despite her own pain--

and a true "peacemaker" until the end. 

 

 
 

The 3 hour gathering ended with a group photo. Everyone left with a shared feeling of peace and warmth-

- Bea's love still embracing us all. 


